
ATF and the Pima County Sheriff’s Department are seeking information related to 
the theft of explosives from the San Xavier Mining Laboratory located at 6200 W. 
Ocotillo Ranch Rd, Sahuarita, and Arizona.  

 
This crime occurred between August 7, 2003 and Au gust 14, 2003 at the San 
Xavier Mining Laboratory. One explosives magazine located on the lower level of 
the mine had been broken into and the following explosives were stolen: 

 
• Thirty-four (34) sticks - ICI POWERMAX 120- Cartridge form of dynamite 

12 inches X 1 1/8 inch 
 

• Eleven (11) - Magnum 1.1D Emulsion-a type of dynamite 
 
 

• One (1) - IRECO, IREPRIME, Procore Primer 
 
All three types of stolen explosives are clearly marked and labeled as explosives.  
Please contact ATF or the Pima County Sheriff’s Office if these or any explosives 
are recovered.   
 
If you have any information concerning this crime and the person(s) involved 
please contact ATF or the Pima County Sheriff’s Office at the following numbers: 

 
ATF: 520-670-4725 
Pima County Sheriffs Department:  520- 547-TIPS 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

One (1) - IRECO, IREPRIME, Procore Primer-very powerful cast booster 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thirty-four (34) sticks - ICI POWERMAX 120- Cartridge form of dynamite 12 inches X 1 1/8 inch 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Eleven (11) - Magnum 1.1D Emulsion-a type of dynamite that comes in a large tubes like a 
sausage wrap with metal clip on each end, 12 inches long by 1 ¼ diameter.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


